

Awarded the 1999 Nobel Peace Prize

40 Rector Street, 16th Floor New York, NY 10006

Tel: (888) 392-0392 Fax: (212) 679-7016

Web: doctorswithoutborders.org

January 21, 2022 Mr. Randolph Marcus Treasurer Ethiopia & Eritrea Returned Peace Corps Volunteers, Inc. 1634 Martha Terr Rockville, MD 20852

Dear Mr. Marcus,

On behalf of the staff of Doctors Without Borders/Médecins Sans Frontières (MSF), I want to thank you for your generous gift of \$1,500.00 received on December 31, 2021. As you requested, the funds have been earmarked for Ethiopia.

Your contribution helps ensure that our patients receive the care they so urgently need, no matter their circumstances. In the last few months alone, support from caring donors like you has helped us respond to a range of emergencies in more than 70 countries, including:

- Flooding in South Sudan: Our mobile clinics responded to devastating flooding in Jonglei State. In Haat, our teams carried out hundreds of medical consultations, treating conditions including malaria, upper respiratory tract infections, and malnutrition. We also distributed blankets, insecticide-treated mosquito nets, and other essential supplies.
- **Providing care after Haiti earthquake**: In the months since a 7.2 magnitude earthquake struck Haiti, our teams have provided surgical and post-operative care to hundreds of people. To reach people in isolated areas, we organized mobile clinics and carried out more than 7,300 patient consultations.
- Providing medical care in Afghanistan: In spite of violent conflict as the Taliban took
 control of the country this summer, we continued to run our medical activities in five.
 provinces. We've provided vital maternal care in our maternity ward in Khost, admitting
 hundreds of patients and delivering hundreds of babies. In Herat, we are also providing
 outpatient care, treatment for noncommunicable diseases, and sexual and reproductive
 health services.

Our critical work to deliver emergency care to people caught in these crises wouldn't be possible without your generous support. Thank you for being part of our important lifesaving mission.

Sincerely, A. Howa

Avril Benoît

Executive Director, Doctors Without Borders USA